
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Kyle Hayden, assistant superintendent, business & operations, ext. 4309 

Tony Barron, director, facilities & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Agreement for Private Drive at Langston Way & Klein Drive 
 
Date: June 23, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
Lawrence Public Schools plans to build a private drive with sidewalk accessibility 
extending east/northeast approximately 700 feet through the Langston Hughes 
Elementary School property to the planned intersection of Langston Way and Klein Drive. 
 
The district has requested that BG Consultants, Inc. design and prepare a construction 
plan with specifications for the private drive. The project will include design of an urban 
street, sidewalk, storm sewer improvements and grading. The project will also include 
investigating alternative solutions to manage storm water drainage at the southernmost 
driveway accessing George Williams Way. The construction plans and specifications will 
conform to the most current edition of the City of Lawrence’s design criteria for 
infrastructure improvements along with other state and federal standards. 
 
The design fee with BG Consultants, Inc. for this project is $26,500. 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval of the agreement with BG Consultants, Inc. 
to provide design services associated with the private drive from the Langston Hughes 
property to the planned intersection of Langston Way and Klein Drive. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the agreement with BG Consultants, Inc. to 
provide design services associated with the private drive from the Langston Hughes 
Elementary School property to the planned intersection of Langston Way and Klein Drive 
at a cost of $26,500.” 


